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DISCOUNT FOR CLUB MEMBERS  
(MUST SHOW CARD) 

RRRR E A RE A RE A RE A R  V V V V I E WI EWI EWI EW     

Printed by: Adding Value Solutions, Unit 66, Alloa  
Business Centre, Whins Road, Alloa, FK10 3SA. 

And Laurel Bank, Harts Lane, Burghclere, Newbury, RG20 9JN. 
M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 

E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

This is definitely 
the ‘Mk1’ 1932 

model 

No Laurie, can’t 
you see that this is 
the MkII as it has 
the alloy splinge 

brackets  
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club 

Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset area and beyond 

The MMOC Dorset Branch  

was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Batt. It is a Branch of the National 

Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisation (see Constitution for further details) We 

meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway 

Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an active calendar of events throughout the year – particularly in the Summer months 

when we attend many rallies and other shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthu-

siasts and enjoy a presentation or other activity organised by the Committee.  

 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Con-

stitution .For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 522673 or John 

Jenkinson on 01202 576690  

Advertising: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry 

(Free to members). Traders advertisements: £30 per year. 

FFFFRONT COVER RONT COVER RONT COVER RONT COVER     
Full Marks to the Palmers for their refusal to give in to the pre-
cipation at the Shaftesbury Carnival and put the hood up! (Only 

a few spots of rain fell anyway) 

http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 
Or   http://homepage.ntlworld.com/brian.wood13/index.html 

Committee Members 2009-10: 

President: Graham Jarvis (07914 637429) 

Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)  

Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673, 07947 525884) 

Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501).  

Membership Secretary – Des Waller (01202 573403) 

Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor – Neville Gerry (01202 

747687) 

Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood (01202 573501) 

( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk ) 

Non Committee posts: 

Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilly and Val Palmer 

Spares Manager: John Bainbridge (01258 458749) 

Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster – (01202 526660) 

Catering Executives:  -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry 
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MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA ---- DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH     
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Richard Cyster  and is available at clubnights and our outdoor 

Polo Shirts -various sizes / colours: £10 each 
Baseball Caps: £9.50 each 

Fleeces £20.00 
Sweatshirts £14.00 
Beanie Hats  £8.50 

Assorted Greeting Cards Packs of 6: £7.00 per 
pack or £1:35 each card. 

Large Cards -Asst £1.50 each 
Postcards of Corfe – £0.50 each 

Picture Mugs - £5.99 each. 
 

Beaulieu Money Boxes £5.00 each 
Placemats £4.99 each 
Mousemats £5.99 each 

Keyrings £1.99 each 
Notepads £1.00 each 

Ceramic Traveller Money Box £12.50 Ea 
NEW Ceramic Traveller Money Boxes £9.50 

Morris Minor Car Stickers £ 1.00 each 
2008 Club Event DVD £3.00 
Branch Keyrings £1.00 each 

Model Morris Minors - £3.50 each. 

CCCC H A I R M A N SH A I R M A N SH A I R M A N SH A I R M A N S  R R R R E P O R TE P O R TE P O R TE P O R T     
It’s here again, Good Old Christmas, so welcome 
to December’s clubnight for a glass of wine and a 
natter and noggin with fellow members. The com-
mittee and I are putting together the calender for 
2010 with some new ideas and events. Bourne-
mouth Aviation Musuem, Wimborne Autojumble, 
Juke Box madness weekend show at Kempton 
Race Course on 25-26th September with a classic 
car show. I thought Graham’s “Call My Bluff” quiz at 
Clubnight turned out to be a good event, so we would like him to do it 
again in 2010. The Club Dinner and Dance numbers are slightly down 
this year, so could the members please let us know any ideas for next 
year. I didn’t think much of the Morris Million at the Charterhouse Auc-
tion at Shepton Mallet recently. The bidding only got to about £8,000 in-
stead of the £30,000 – odd forecast. Charlie, Richard, Ann and myself 
went on the Santa Train Christmas ride at Plowmans on Sunday and it 
was very good.  
Applications for the Mistletoe Meander should be in to Jacky by Satur-
day 12th December so that we can finalise the catering requirements. 
Should be a good day out – look forward to seeing you all there. 
Good Motoring – John. 
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• Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:    

• ‘Noggin and Natter’‘Noggin and Natter’‘Noggin and Natter’‘Noggin and Natter’    

InsideInsideInsideInside    

The Dorset Branch Newsletter is published on the first Wednesday of the 
month and sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for free 
download from the Internet usually about 10 days before the clubnight. 

Next clubnight:Next clubnight:Next clubnight:Next clubnight:    
Normans Highway Code Quiz 
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A1 WELDING 
Specialising in Morris Minors & mechanical work. 

No Job too small. 
 Contact: 

Terry House 

07889 380760 or 
 evenings after 

6pm 01929 480260 

Radio Sales, Repairs & Servicing 
J. Fred Greenwood, MSc, 
MIM, C.Eng, NMTF 91, Keyhaven Road, 

Milford on Sea 

Lymington, 

Hampshire 

SO41 0TF 

Email:jfg@tesco.net 

Tel: 01590 645872 

Valve & Car Radio 
Specialist 

Old AutosOld AutosOld AutosOld Autos    
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 
Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 

old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 
Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 

970 Wimborne Road, Moordown B’mth BH9 2DF 
(next to A.J.Autos) 

5 Capitals Run 24th July – 1st August 2010 
This is  being organised by the  North Wiltshire Branch of the MMOC.  We are send-
ing Julian and Susie with it, to the Annual General Meeting on Saturday 31st Octo-
ber.  You and some of your members might be interested in this event. 
There is opportunity to drive round the 5 CAPITALS in a Morris Minor.  Just let us 
know on this email address (marshalljj@btinternet.com). 
There is opportunity for hosting.  We start from Malmesbury on Saturday 24th July 
2010.  The stopping places include Cardiff, St David's head, Dublin, Belfast, Edin-
burgh, Durham, St. Neot's and London.  We could have a break at places in between 
if someone specially wanted us to stop for something. There is no need to be com-
mitted to it, just a matter of who is interested. 
Hope to see Sue at the AGM Yours, On behalf of the North Wilts Branch Julian Mar-
shall. If anyone is interested, there is a flyer on the website at: 
http://homepage.ntlworld.com/brian.wood13/pdf/5capitalsad.pdf 

LLLL E T T E R SE T T E R SE T T E R SE T T E R S     TOTOT OT O     T H ET H ET H ET H E     E D I T O RE D I T O RE D I T O RE D I T O R     

From: Classic Service To: laurieblewer Sent: 
Wednesday, November 11, 2009 8:58 PM 
Subject: Re: FAO - Peter Muller re Traveller 
glass 
Dear Laurie, Many thanks for your help but I 
have found a sliding Glas in Germany last 
Month. I hope you are not worry ( I bring you 
next year a bottle wine to Beaulieu for your de-
lay)! I haven´t your mail to contact you. Now I 
have your Mail! Include a Picture of my Travel-
ler-Project.  
Kind regards to you, your family and all of the 
Dorset Branch, Peter 

Page 13 www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk                December 2009 

(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)    

2009 
2nd December – Clubnight – Natter and Noggin. 
27th December – Mistletoe Meander meet at 10:30 W.Moors Bowls Club 

2010 
6th January – Clubnight – Norman’s Highway Code Quiz 
3rd February – Clubnight– Charity Blind Auction 
3rd March – Clubnight – (Speaker – details TBA) 
7th March – Bournemouth Aviation Museum (Hurn) 
21st March – Wimborne Autojumble (ring Liz on 01202 841212) 
7th April – Clubnight – (Speaker – details TBA) 
16-18th April – Sidmouth Weekend – Royal Glen Hote 
5th May – Clubnight – Quiz (TBC) 
7th May – Aubrey Batt Run – (Destination TBA) 
9-11th July – Dorset Branch Rally 
4th August – Talk by Reverend Timbrell 
5th September – Wessex Classic Car Show – Bovington 
5th September – Isle of Wight Rally 
25-26th September – Kempton Park Juke Box Madness Show 
2nd October – Shaftesbury Carnival Display 
3rd November – Call My Bluff Quiz 

WWWW H A T SH A T SH A T SH A T S  O O O O NNNN ????     http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 

DAVID SMITH MOTORS 
Est 1978 

21 TELFORD ROAD, FERNDOWN, INDUS-

TRIAL ESTATE, WIMBORNE, DORSET 

BH21 7QS. TEL: 01202 871858 

MoTs Cars & Motorcycles 

ALL CLASSIC VEHICLES WELCOME 

Parts made or re-
paired for Classic 
Vehicles 

3, Telford Road,  
Ferndown Industrial Estate, 

 Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 7QN. 
Tel: 01202 871143 
Fax: 01202 897045 

MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES ---- DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH     
Please order from;-John Bainbridge, 334 Bournemouth Road, Charlton Marshall 
Blandford, Dorset DT11 9NJ  Tel (01258) 458749. Or see at Club Meetings. (The 
stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 
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BRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEME    
 
You may be aware that the branch receives a financial rebate 
according to the numbers of national MMOC members who 
attend the monthly clubnights. We therefore need to update 
our records so that we can take advantage of this scheme. 
Please would you advise Des Waller (or any Committee 
Member) of your MMOC membership number and renewal 
date and make sure that you sign the attendance sheet at the 
clubnights.   Thank you. 

Dorset Roofing Services Ltd 

All roof work undertaken – large or small 
Domestic, Industrial, Commercial, New Build, Conversions, Maintenance, 
Chimney Removal, Leadworks, uPVC,Fascia Soffit, Gutter Replacement 

Mark 07894 090279, Phil 07921 199816 or 01202 523587(office) 

BBBB R U C E SR U C E SR U C E SR U C E S     C L U T C HC L U T C HC L U T C HC L U T C H     P E D A LP E D A LP E D A LP E D A L     
Dear Brian. 
Here is the story of my Minor clutch pedal. On October 19th. while driving back 
to Chobham from Weybridge it was getting increasingly difficult to change gear 
because the clutch was not fully disengaging. 
Eventually the clutch would not release at all and I limped the last half mile to 

Chertsey Minors where Peter found that the 
weld had failed on the new clutch pedal. 
Over the next couple of days he removed it , 
I have rewelded it both sides and returned it 
for refitting.  
I emailed E.S.M @ 18.20 on October 19th, 
got a reply @ 09.25 on October 20th and a 
follow up phone call from Graham early that 
afternoon with appreciation for letting them 
know of the problem and since I had recti-
fied it, giving me £ credit for it's value. 

 The moral of this story :- Have a look at your weld. In the unlikely event you 
have a problem with an ESM part, they are quick to look into the problem and 
provide a solution. A Company is only as good as it's after sales. (Usual dis-
claimer ). Bruce Eggleton. 

MMMM I S T L E T O EI S T L E T O EI S T L E T O EI S T L E T O E  M M M M E A N D E RE A N D E RE A N D E RE A N D E R  27 27 27 27 T HT HT HT H  D D D D E C E M B E RE C E M B E RE C E M B E RE C E M B E R     
Don’t miss the Mistletoe Meander on the day after 
Boxing Day, this year. The entry form was in last 
month’s newsletter and is available on line on the web-
site: www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk. We are meeting at 10:30 
at the West Moors Bowls club with a choice of road 
runs returning back for lunch (Shepherd’s Pie) at about 
1pm. 
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EEEE D I T O R I A LD I T O R I A LD I T O R I A LD I T O R I A L     

Hello Everyone - Thank you for giving this idea such a positive response at the November meeting, 
as a result of which I will back at tonight’s meeting with all 50+ books available for Members to 
browse through and to borrow………. 
The latest addition to the Book Club is ‘Morris Minor - the Biography‘, by Martin Wainwright.  Pub-
lished in 2008 to celebrate 60 years of MM motoring, it has 200 plus pages of light hearted yet rele-
vant history of our favourite car to include a minimum of technical data / maximum of anecdotes.  
An ideal read of a couple of pages before you turn out the light for the night? 
Please don’t forget - we also have many non-fiction titles available which include biographies / 
autobiographies for W O Bentley, Parry Thomas, F W Lanchester, Damon Hill……… together with 
fiction & non-fiction motoring stories from James Bond to Stirling Moss. 
Will you have grand-children to entertain over Christmas?  How about one of our ’coffee table’ 
books, which include - Classic British Cars, Classic Trucks, Automobile Record Breakers - from 
Rocket to Road Car? 
Do you have a book or books (fiction or non-fiction) on the themes of motoring and  transport which 
you may like to lend in to the Book Club for a limited period of time and which other Members may 
enjoy reading? 
Please talk to me at the December meeting; I would welcome any suggestion for improving the cur-
rent format.- should we extend to DVD’s and Videos? 
Derek Shearman  

Hi everyone and welcome to the December Newsletter. I hope you have survived the wet and windy 
weather recently and are looking forward to a few days off at Christmas. We are looking forward to 
the Mistletoe Meander which is the next event on the club calendar.  The Annual Dinner and Dance 
was last weekend and has not happened yet (at the time of writing) so I hope that went well. We 
had another go at Tony’s Minor project a few weeks ago (and a further visit last weekend) and got 
the brake cylinders and rear hub seals done. The plan was to fit the new brake pipes and the other 
bits and pieces gathered together. The main milestones are to get the brakes working and to get 
the engine started. The rest should fall into place (we hope).  Not much time to get on with my own 
projects, the 911 has not moved much further forward since last month. The weekends  seem to 
just go so quickly, and there are always lots of things going on all the time. The Classic Motor Show 
at the NEC in Birmingham happened a few weeks ago and there are some photos and a short write 
up on page 11. Thanks to Nev and Laurie for providing me with more material for the back page! 
Also, hope you like the front cover, showing Nick and Val Palmer, demonstrating the effectiveness 
of their MMOC umbrella. Actually, it fits quite well, doesn’t it? Probably not quite so aerodynamic as 
the folding hood though. 
Thanks for the response to the plea for more articles about your classic motoring experiences 
(Minor and otherwise). This month we have the article about ‘Alice’ the Minor by Tony Boddy 
(Thanks Tony). Bruce Eggleton is featured next month with an article about his thirties Austin. 
Laurie has spotted some photos on the MMOC website which show the National MMOC this year 
at Sparkford. If you went, have a look, you might see yourself. Mr Gale is featured standing next to 
his van and there are many photos of the Mini Moke Challenge and persistence in searching 
through them will reward you with about 3 shots of ‘Team Dorset’ doing their stuff. (Unfortunately a 
combination of high cost for digital files and copyright do not permit any reproductions here). There 
is a link on the MMOC home page or you can go direct to  http://www.eyecatchpictures.co.uk/
pages/events/mmoc-national-rally.php 
Cheers for now, see you at the Mistletoe Meander, Have a great Christmas and New Year break, 
Brian 

TTTT H EH EH EH E     B O O KB O O KB O O KB O O K     C L U BC L U BC L U BC L U B     B YB YB YB Y     D E R E KD E R E KD E R E KD E R E K     S H E A R M A NS H E A R M A NS H E A R M A NS H E A R M A N     
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Norman J.Kimber 
D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor 

Full theory training given 
Pass Plus Scheme Available 

Discounts for MMOC Club members 
Tel 01202 779092  Mobile 07889 461262 

The so called ‘Blind Auction’ is to be held on the February clubnight, 
so put 3rd Feb in your new year diary and lets have a good turnout 
with everyone armed with wrapped gifts for auction by our resident 
Auctioneer, Mr Roy Gale. You will also be asked to suggest your cho-
sen charity for the year for consideration as possible recipient for the 
money raised. We will take a vote on that to select the most popular 
charity. 

BULL MOTIF SPARES 
TEL/FAX:01386 831755 FAX/ TEL:01386 831716 

Email: bullmotif@btconnect.com 

Reardene Workshops, Cleeve Road,  

Mail order – same day despatch. Mention 

MMOC number  

MARKHAM GARAGE 
 

� 01202 522140 
168 MARKHAM ROAD, CHARMINSTER 

BOURNEMOUTH, DORSET, BH9 1JE 
 

SPECIALIST IN SERVICING & REPAIRS 
TO CLASSIC & VINTAGE VEHICLES 

 
PROPRIETOR: ARTHUR COX 

The visit to the Royal Glen Hotel in Sidmouth for a weekend next 
Spring (16-18th April) is rapidly approaching. Nev has made a 
booking for those who have expressed interest. Additional entries 
still welcome, please let Neville or Jacky know as soon as possible 
so that your place can be confirmed.  The cost will be £66 per per-
son per night (two nights) for half board. Jacky will be collecting 
your savings so that you can spread the cost (again as per last 
time). Deposits of £10 per person need to be received by January 
Clubnight and final payments by February clubnight please. 

20 10  S20 10  S20 10  S20 10  S I D M O U T HI D M O U T HI D M O U T HI D M O U T H  W W W W E E K E N DE E K E N DE E K E N DE E K E N D     

BBBB L I N DL I N DL I N DL I N D     C H A R I T YC H A R I T YC H A R I T YC H A R I T Y     A U C T I O NA U C T I O NA U C T I O NA U C T I O N  F F F F E B R U A R YE B R U A R YE B R U A R YE B R U A R Y  C C C C L U B N I G H TL U B N I G H TL U B N I G H TL U B N I G H T     
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We made our annual 
pilgrimage up the A34 
to Solihull for the Clas-
sic Motor Show re-
cently. I thought it was 
very good. We 
checked out the 
MMOC stand (see 

photos below) which was the usual high standard, 
as was the tea (thanks Rosie!). I managed to do a 
bit of shopping in the trade stands and stocked up 
on grinder discs and screws etc. Managed to get a 

few bargains (I think!). 
It was a huge display 
and we probably didn’t 
get to see a fair bit of 
it, but the photos be-
low show some the highlights (to me anyway). Brian 

CCCC L A S S I CL A S S I CL A S S I CL A S S I C  M M M M OT O ROT O ROT O ROT O R  S S S S H OWHOWHOWHOW  (NEC) (NEC) (NEC) (NEC)    
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Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor. 

FFFF O RO RO RO R  S S S S A L EA L EA L EA L E  & W & W & W & W A N T E DA N T E DA N T E DA N T E D  & C & C & C & C L U BL U BL U BL U B     N OT I C E SN OT I C E SN OT I C E SN OT I C E S     

FOR SALE 
Trailer (Small) 3’ x 4’ with wooden sides and 
back trailer board with electrics and triangles 
etc, £55 John J on 01202 576690 0709 

FOR SALE 
Dorset registration PTK 210 on retention 
removed from exported vehicle. Dealers are 
charging about £1300. So how about £650 
with all fees paid for transfer. I even have 
the black number plates if you want them. 
 Dave Walker 01202 877972 or 07810 
124039909                             0909 

FOR SALE: 

PRICE REDUCED 

1966 Morris Minor, 1 year’s MOT, Rose 
Taupe with red interior, 62,000 on the clock 
from new, £1,950 ono John J on 01202 
576690 0709 

FOR SALE 
1961 4 Door saloon, Snowberry white with 

red interior. Complete restoration to original 
spec. Engine rebuilt with unleaded head. 

Restored by retired engineer who never got 
to drive it due to ill health. Only been to get 
an MOT since rebuild. Please contact Brian 
Tilly on 01202 383435 for more info. Asking 

price is £4,250 (ono) 1109 

Curvin Transport Ltd 
General Haulage, Warehouse, Storage 

Unit 14 
21 Cowley Road, 
Nuffield Industrial Estate,  
Poole, Dorset, BH17 0UJ 

Telephone:  01202 679369 
                    01202 679370 
Fax:             01202 681228          
E-mail: curvintransport@btconnect.com 
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AAAA L I C EL I C EL I C EL I C E     T H ET H ET H ET H E  M M M M O R R I SO R R I SO R R I SO R R I S  M M M M I N O RI N O RI N O RI N O R  ( ( ( ( B YB YB YB Y     A L I C EA L I C EA L I C EA L I C E))))    

 

I was born  in 1962 
and was adopted by 
a Mrs Foot of Dor-
chester  I lived at 
home with my sister;  
I was Mrs Foot’s 
maid and she took 
me everywhere. I 
was treated very well. 
My sister went into 
the business and 
was servant to every-
body. She had a very 
hard life, which really 
aged her. I, on the 
other hand had it 
easy. I even taught 
Mrs foot’s son, An-

drew a thing or two. We both stayed with the Foots for thirty eight years but my 
sister was very poorly and I was tired so I went to live with Mr Hallett. He gave me 
a new lease of life, treating me so well, I felt  young again.  But alas, another girl 
came into his life and he was treating her the same as he had me.  I must admit 
she does look beautiful, so I had to leave and went to live with Pauline. After a 
while she wanted me to have some kind of harness fitted to me ,well I was not 
happy about that but she explained it was so she could take her grand-children  
out. I don’t fancy those sticky fingers and feet jumping all over me, so when we 
went to see the man who was going to do the operation,  I batted my eyes at him 
and made me look extra beautiful.  I think he fell in love with me or hated kids be-
cause he refused to do the op. 
So I was taken home  and locked in a big room for five years  till one day I was 
put on the drive and a Tony and Ursula  came and took me home with them.  
Tony gives me lots of presents and makes me feel loved again. As much as I 
love Ursula,  she has tried twice to take me out to a show but I think I am afraid 
she might take me out to be fitted up for grand children. Well, I freeze at the 
thought, but also I don’t want to be shut up for another five years as I am getting 
old now, but I know Tony will always try to make me feel young as I was in the 
sixties.  I have two new friends now; Benji Frog and Betty frog, as I call him, is a 
scruffy lad that Tony  has tried to tidy up but I think he is a country lad  and just 
likes running around the country lanes with no frills. Now Betty, a little woman 
slightly older than me,  has just had a make-over. Well you would think she was 
sixteen again chasing around looking for some friends from Cambridge or West-
minster she certainly has a new lease of life. 
Tony Boddy 
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DMMOC  DMMOC  DMMOC  DMMOC  R E V I EWR E V I EWR E V I EWR E V I EW     O FO FO FO F  2009 2009 2009 2009     

(Photos clock wise from lower left). Running repairs 
to Dave Walker’s car which suffered from a busted 
clutch rod at the Aubrey Batt Run. Were those Andy 
Westcott’s legs showing there? Laurie concentrates 
on a ‘strike’ at the Skittles evening.  Next is the line 
up at Shaftesbury at the 3 in 1. At the top is the 
branch rally in July and also the presentation table. 
Next is JJ heading towards the Aubrey Batt run ear-
lier in the year and final the same person enjoying a 
cuppa at Tony’s recently. 
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Good evening everyone and welcome to the December clubnight. Its almost impossible to be-
lieve that another year has gone by already and that we are about to enter the 2nd decade of 
the 21st century. It seems only yesterday that we were preparing to celebrate the beginning of 
the new millennium!  
I hope you enjoyed last months Call My Bluff evening. Graham managed to find some very ob-
scure words and meanings! We are planning to have another go at this at November clubnight 
next year. We have started to plan clubnights and events for 2010 so please let us know if you 
have any ideas – your committee is not a bottomless pit of fantastic ideas and your sugges-
tions are always welcome. 
I hope those of you who came along to this years Christmas Dinner and Dance had a very en-
joyable evening. The annual club awards were presented to the following members: 
Series MM – Me! 
Series II – Brian Wood 
1000 Saloon – Manina Trickett 
1000 Convertible – Eddie Pateman 
1000 Traveller – Des Waller 
1000 LCV – Karl Payne 
Best in club – Mike Sheppard 
Well done to you all. 
Please can I ask that you all get your entries in as soon as you can for this years Mistletoe Me-
ander. We need to know the final numbers as soon as we can for catering purposes. 
November was quite a busy month for us starting with the Autumn Restoration Show at The 
Bath and West Showground on 8th. Nev and I drove down in the Traveller and parked in the 
special classic car parking area. This proved to be extremely convenient for the show as we 
were parked right by the door! The show was quite good with a varied selection of autojumble 
and displays by various clubs. The Avon Branch of the MMOC were displaying a part restored 
Traveller along with Marcus and Sparky Wards now fully completed 3 door Traveller that was 
displayed at our 60th anniversary show at Beaulieu last year. The car park was full of a very 
good display of classic cars of all shapes and sizes. We managed to get into the auction where 
the millionth Morris Minor was being sold. I have to say though, that we were quite disap-
pointed by the car which failed to reach anything like its £20,000 reserve only getting as far as 
£8,000! 
Sunday 15th saw an early start as we headed up to Birmingham for the International Classic 
Car Show at the NEC. This really is a spectacular show and well worth making the effort to at-
tend if you can. It attracted record crowds of 48,000 this year.  Once again a good variety of 
stalls – though not so many of the dirty, greasy ones we like where you can have a good rum-
mage! The club stands were very good and once again the MMOC put on an excellent display 
of Moggies. 
As I write this we have just come back from Arthur’s Autumn Leaves Road Run. An excellent 
Run starting at Crossways for tea and finishing up at Nothe Fort in Weymouth for an excellent 
meal. I’m thinking of organising a run of our own finishing there next year. 
Well, I think that’s about all from me for this month, so until next time –  
Have a very Merry Minoring Christmas and a Happy New Year 
Laurie. 
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